M E M O R A N D U M

TO:


All One Stop Operator Executive Directors

FROM:

Richard Perez, Program Manager WIA/WT/WtW

DATE:

October 25, 2002



SUBJECT:

Provision of Services

It has been brought to my attention that there have been some recent instances where participants requesting services at the One Stop Center have been denied such services. This is to remind all One Stop Operators that One Stops are expected to provide access to three tiers of WIA services: core, intensive, and training. Availability of funds, in conjunction with customer need and eligibility guidelines, shall determine the combination of services appropriately provided to individual customers. In addition, the purpose of this MEMO is to remind One Stop Centers of the following:

· Under WIA guidelines, the provision of Services to individuals is as follows:

· Unassisted Core Services

· Assisted Core Services

· Intensive Services

· Training Services

· One-Stops must provide an ongoing schedule of general One-Stop Center orientations and program specific orientations. These orientations should inform individuals of the full array of services available at the Center and through the One-Stop Partners.

· Registering and determining the priority of services of individuals prior to providing Intensive and Training services with WIA funds must be completed in each One-Stop Center. 

· Currently there are training funds available for Welfare Transition and WIA eligible individuals.  Training services are to be made available to adults and Dislocated workers who do not obtain employment following intensive services and for whom it is determined that they need training in order to obtain employment and to Welfare Transition participants for whom it is determined that training is the appropriate activity.

C:
Harriet Spivak, SFW Executive Director


Barrington Coombs, SFETC Interim Executive Director


Robert Kirschbaum, Budget and Management 


Garnet Esters, Contracts Administrator

